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European Union House,
18 Dawson Street,
Dublin 2
Date
Re: EU Commission Proposal for a Regulation on Roadworthiness Testing
Dear Sir/Madam,
I am writing to you about the current EU Commission proposal for a regulation on Roadworthiness Testing (RWT) which seeks to include motorcycles and mopeds for the first time.
As a motorcyclist for __  years, I am fully aware of my vulnerability as a rider. I regularly carry out P.O.W.D.E.R. checks and ensure that my motorcycle is properly maintained and serviced in the interest of my own personal safety.
The EU Commission has stated that the aims of this regulation are to reduce fatalities, particularly amongst vulnerable road users. It’s a shame then that the Commission claims 8% of motorcycle accidents have mechanical defects of the motorcycle as a contributory factor, when the true figure as shown by the MAIDS project was 1.6%. It’s even worse that you should ignore your own data, since the EU Commission was in fact a partner in the MAIDS project.
According to F.E.M.A., The Federation of European Motorcyclists' Associations, the 8% figure comes from a company called DEKRA - one of the worlds biggest vehicle testing organisations - who stand to gain a huge financial bonus if the regulation goes ahead as planned.
In summary, the EU Commission is using figures from a privately owned vehicle testing organisation which paint the situation as five times worse than the Commission's own data shows it to be.
Why is the Commission ignoring it’s own data in favour of that provided by a company which potentially stands to gain billions of Euro from extended testing? 
I regard this proposal as nothing more than a tax on the population of Europe. Even if the 8% figure were true, the proposal would have almost nothing to do with road safety. If the EU Commission truly had my safety in mind then it would would have zero rated VAT for PPE many years ago.
I support MAG Ireland’s call that a fully independent and transparent cost benefit analysis be carried out on the proposal to extend roadworthiness testing to motorcycles.
Yours Sincerely,
_______________________
